

Promoting Modern British Values Policy

Date of first issue: 11/7/16

Signed: Alan Ferns

Position: Vice Chair of Governors

Reviewed: July 2018, September 2019, Autumn 2021

Date of next review: Autumn 2023

Promoting British Values at Primrose Hill

The DfE have recently reinforced the need "to create and enforce a clear and rigorous expectation on all schools to promote the fundamental British values of democracy, the rule of law, individual liberty and mutual respect and tolerance of those with different faiths and beliefs."

The Government set out its definition of British values in the 2011 Prevent Strategy, and these values were reiterated in 2014. At Primrose Hill Primary School these values are supported regularly in the following ways:

Democracy

Democratic processes are embedded in the way we work at Primrose Hill. At Primrose Hill Primary School we ensure that pupils are given a 'voice' to communicate. Weekly school council meetings are held and councillors ensure there are follow up meetings in class. At the beginning of their class projects children are consulted on what they want to learn. They are also involved in deciding what their home learning task could be. Children respond daily to their marking and identify what they have learnt and where they may need further support. This is supported by a number of pupil questionnaires, pupil interviews where pupils' views are sought. Years 5 and 6 participated in workshops to develop their understanding of Parliament and Democracy. KS 2 have Suggestion Boxes and the Headteacher responds to all their suggestions.

The Rule of Law

The importance of Laws, whether they be those that govern the class, the school, or the country, are consistently reinforced throughout regular school days, as well as when dealing with behaviour and through school assemblies. Pupils are taught the value and reasons behind laws, that they govern and protect us, the responsibilities that this involves and the consequences when laws are broken. Pupils are helped to learn to manage their behaviour and take responsibility for their actions.

Staff are committed to providing a consistent environment within the school and beyond. We can help some pupils to understand the connection between actions and consequences. This type of environment enables pupils to feel safe and secure; this in turn, promotes the optimum conditions for learning to take place.

Visits from authorities such as the Police and Fire Service help reinforce this message.

Pupils in Years 5 and 6 have participated in a Respecting Diversity Programme led by the Integrated Youth Support Service,

Individual Liberty

Within school, pupils are actively encouraged to make choices, knowing that they are in a safe and supportive environment. The many pastoral policies in school including the Behaviour policy, Anti Bullying Policy and Racial Equality Policy support this ethos. As a school we educate and provide boundaries for young pupils to make choices safely, through provision of a safe environment and empowering education. Pupils are encouraged to know, understand and exercise their rights and personal freedoms and advised how to exercise these safely, for example through our E-Safety and PSHE lessons. Whether it be through choice of learning challenge, of how they record, of participation in our numerous extra-curricular clubs and opportunities, pupils are given the freedom to make choices. Learning to do things independently is an important part of learning to understand yourself. At Primrose

Hill Primary School we believe that by engendering a caring and helpful environment and by teaching pupils to be independent can boost and nurture a healthy self-esteem.

Mutual Respect

Mutual respect sits at the heart of Primrose Hill values. Children learn that their behaviours have an effect on their own rights and those of others. These values are reflected in daily life and underpin everything we do.

Tolerance of those of Different Faiths and Beliefs

Cultural appreciation and development forms part of our curriculum. We place great emphasis on providing encounters and participation in events and celebrations to broaden all pupils 'experiences and awareness of others. Assemblies and topics are regularly planned to address this issue either directly or through the inclusion of stories and celebrations from a variety of faiths and cultures. Our RE and PSHE teaching reinforce this. Members of different faiths or religions are encouraged to share their knowledge to enhance learning within classes and the school. Children visit places of worship that are important to different faiths.

At Primrose Hill:

Mrs Cooper is our dedicated LEAD PERSON for all of our work on British Values. Each half term we focus on an element of this work and as a school help create a large A2 book. EVERY CLASS is expected to submit work for this book each term. In addition to this, we celebrate events and special occasions linked to our diverse school population and our unique school setting. We also dedicate corridor space to create displays to help reinforce and

celebrate our work.

Autumn 1: Democracy Autumn 2: Individual liberty Spring 2: Rule of Law Summer 1: Tolerance, mutual respect and diversity		Week beginning: 30th September Week beginning: 4th November Week beginning: 24th February Week Beginning: 18th May			
			Parkey Services and Bulletin		
			Other important Dates:		
			Macmilion Coffee morning		September September
Harvest Festival					
Anti bullying week	November February				
LGBT History Month	Peter	uary			









Examples of work and displays linked to our school's work on British Values.